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Alexa, Jennifer

From: Duvernoy, Claire s

Sent: Monday, February 06, 2017 7:59 PM

To: Lumm, Jane

Cc: Stephanie Preston; Lazarus, Howard; Susan Bass; Redinger, Cynthia; Swift, Jeanice; K
Griswold; [ IEGENEGEGEGEGEEE . 2 Safe Transport for Our Pedestrians; Folsom,
Bethany

Subject: Re: Near Miss at Huron, 3:43 PM, 2/1 ,Fuller Crosswalk

Thank you so much, Jane. We very much appreciate your work on this!
Best,
Claire
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Claire S. Duvernoy, M.D.

VA Ann Arbor Healthcare System/

jvers ichioan Health System
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Sent via Mobile

On Feb 6, 2017, at 18:19, Lumm, Jane <JLumm@a2gov.org> wrote:

Dear Stephanie,

Thank you for passing along these reports and concerns and recommendations for improving safety at
the Fuller Road crosswalk. Your and your A2Safe Transport Team’s observations of cars traveling too
fast within the school zone, cars passing pedestrians/bicyclists w/in the crosswalk, and the inoperable
street light (also reported through A2 Fix It and to DTE), are indeed very concerning, and clearly there is
at this location and eisewhere, as you recommend, an urgent need for better education, enforcement
and additional engineering improvements (traffic calming, RRFB’s, etc.).

I will follow-up w/staff to further explore and assess the cost and needed next steps and timing for
installing an RRFB at this location. | am also hopeful that the light will be repaired expeditiously, and we
can redeploy officers while the light is inoperable. Your idea of speed monitoring and enforcement is
also a helpful suggestion I'm hopeful the AAPD will pursue.

Thank you, again, for all your and your team’s efforts to bring these safety concerns and needed
improvements to the City’s attention.

All best, Jane

From: Stephanie Preston |

Sent: Monday, February 6, 2017 10:17 AM

To: Lazarus, Howard <Hlazarus@a2gov.org>; Stephanie Preston_

CityCouncit <CityCouncil@a2gov.org>
Cc: Susan Bass || G L . Jane </Lumm@a2gov.org>; Redinger, Cynthia

<CRedinger@a2gov.org>; Swift, leanice <swift@aaps.k12.mi.us>; K Griswold _

1




A2 Safe Transport for Our Pedestrians <A2safetransport@umich.edu>
Subject: Fwd: Near Miss at Huron, 3:43 PM, 2/1 ,Fuller Crosswalk

Hello,

I am passing on the report of a neighbor (below), who personally witnessed a near pedestrian
crash on Fuller INSIDE the crosswalk.

As we are repeatedly seeing (and reporting to the city)--and as we described with data from
hundreds of people in our A2SafeTransport report--cars don't understand that people are
crossing in these crosswalks and so they speed around stopped cars, greatly endangering
the lives of people in the crosswalk who are already crossing.

This is the third report of a problem for students at this Huron crosswalk in just two
weeks:

-One person already contacted you to report that even with the street light at the mid-block park
crossing she could not see two bikes trying to enter the crosswalk as she drove past.

-Now the light is reportedly not even working this morning at the mid-block park crossing,
which we worked so hard to get.

-Plus, the witnessing below of the car speeding around the stopped car almost into the person
crossing in the crosswalk.

Traffic calming is needed with salient enforcement for people who still think this is a great
speedway/thoroughfare to the University or Hospital from far flung regions.

What about a sting operation twice a month for a few months during morning rush hour until the
word gets out? (And even then randomly every other month or so to keep the memory fresh.)
People love to gossip about sting operations, which is how word spreads rapidly by word of
mouth. People particularly notice the type where one officer points at people who cross the
person in the crosswalk or are speeding and then they are flagged over to the side where another
officer gives the tickets to the people lined up. Pays for itself, generates buzz, impossible to miss.

I don't even think a crossing guard would be safe on Fuller at the speeds people are going, with
their poor level of awareness of crosswalks and speed zones--they would be in danger at that
spot. The temporary A2 officer was himself almost hit in the crosswalk and he was in uniform
with a patrol car nearby.

I think there are strong reasons to assume a flashing light activated by the walker is needed
at the mid-block crossing.

Either way, education and enforcement are needed.
We really need the TSC to be more active in identifying problems at each school, which

they report to the city and demand fixes. It shouldn't be the job of citizens to point out danger
and mistakes.

Every day the city drags its feet, and hires more consultants to study things that are already
patently obvious, people are at risk.

Thank you for your time and attention!



Regards,
Stephanie Preston

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Susan Bass

Date: Wed, Feb 1, 2017 at 4:21 PM

Subject: Near Miss at Huron, 3:43 PM, 2/1 ,Fuller Crosswalk

To: I

Hi Stephanie,

Just picked up Catherine at Huron and witnessed another almost pedestrian accident at the Fuller
crosswalk. Let me describe:

1. | was waiting in my car just North of the crosswalk, heading east on Fuller in order to move into the
right turn lane (to get onto Huron Parkway South). This point is just before the driveway access to Gallup
Park and the solid white line denoting the space next to the thru lane is not a right turn lane yet.

2. As the light turned green at Huron Pkwy and Fuller, a girl began crossing in the Fuller crosswalk from
Huron to the park side.

3. A car in back of me, but slightly on the right (as they seemed to be in a hurry to turn right at the light),
pulled around me quickly and drove into the crosswalk just as the girl reached the front of my car.

4. | blew the horn as hard as | could, but the car did not stop and almost hit her.

The point: The crosswalk needs flashing lights if these aren't already in the works AND the space next to
the single east bound lane needs to be made smaller so cars can't fit to go around cars that are waiting in
the thru lane or the space should be blocked somehow. The person behind me clearly could not see the
girl crossing.

Could you please send this on to the planners? Please let me know if you are not the correct person to
contact.

Let me know if you are interested in carpooling to Huron next year. | still am too paranoid to let Catherine
walk.....

Thank you, Stephanie.

Susan Bass

Electronic Mail is not secure, may not be read every day, and should not be used for urgent or sensitive issues



Alexa, Jennifer

From: Warpehoski, Chuck
Sent: Monday, February 06, 2017 8:04 PM
To: Beaudry, Jacqueline
Subject: additional resolved clauses for DC-1

Resolved, That the Ann Arbor City Council opposes the MI HB 4105 or any legislation that would mandate law
enforcement practices that erode trust between local police departments and immigrant communities or that would
impose an unfunded mandate to support federal immigration laws.

Resolved, that the City Clerk shall distribute a copy of this resolution to State Representatives Zemke and Rabhi, State
Senator Warren, and Governor Snyder.

Chuck Warpehoski

Ann Arbor City Council, Ward 5
cwarpehoski@a2gov.org

c: 734-972-8304

Visit www.chuckwarpehoski.org for Ward 5 updates and to sign up for a Ward 5 email newsletter.

Emails received and sent to me as a Councilmember regarding City matters are generally subject to disclosure under the
Freedom of Information Act.



Alexa, Jennifer

From: Elena Barillas Flores

Sent: Monday, February 06, 2017 8:34 PM
To: Kailasapathy, Sumi

Subject: Thank you for your statement

Yes we need to push back on Trump's executive order against immigrants . Your words at tonight's council meeting ,
were indeed passionate and just ! Thank you

Sent from my iPhone



Alexa, Jennifer

From: Warpehoski, Chuck

Sent: Monday, February 06, 2017 8:35 PM
To: Beaudry, Jacqueline

Subject: RE: additional resolved clauses for DC-1

Resolved, That the Ann Arbor City Council opposes MI HB 4105 or any legislation that would mandate law enforcement
practices that erode trust between local police departments and immigrant communities or that would impose an
unfunded mandate to support federal immigration laws.

Resolved, that the City Clerk shall distribute a copy of this resolution to State Representatives Zemke and Rabhi, State
Senator Warren, and Governor Snyder.

Chuck Warpehoski

Ann Arbor City Council, Ward 5
cwarpehoski@a2gov.org

c: 734-972-8304

Visit www.chuckwarpehoski.org for Ward 5 updates and to sign up for a Ward 5 email newsletter.

Emails received and sent to me as a Councilmember regarding City matters are generally subject to disclosure under the
Freedom of Information Act.

From: Warpehoski, Chuck

Sent: Monday, February 6, 2017 8:04 PM

To: Beaudry, Jacqueline <!Beaudry@a2gov.org>
Subject: additional resolved clauses for DC-1

Resolved, That the Ann Arbor City Council opposes MI HB 4105 or any legislation that would mandate law enforcement
practices that erode trust between local police departments and immigrant communities or that would impose an
unfunded mandate to support federal immigration laws.

Resolved, that the City Clerk shall distribute a copy of this resolution to State Representatives Zemke and Rabhi, State
Senator Warren, and Governor Snyder.

Chuck Warpehoski

Ann Arbor City Council, Ward 5
cwarpehoski@a2gov.org

¢: 734-972-8304

Visit www.chuckwarpehoski.org for Ward 5 updates and to sign up for a Ward 5 email newsletter.

Emails received and sent to me as a Councilmember regarding City matters are generally subject to disclosure under the
Freedom of Information Act.



Alexa, Jennifer

From: Beaudry, Jacqueline

Sent: Monday, February 06, 2017 8:36 PM
To: Warpehoski, Chuck

Subject: RE: additional resolved clauses for DC-1

Do you want me to forward now?

From: Warpehoski, Chuck

Sent: Monday, February 6, 2017 8:35 PM

To: Beaudry, Jacqueline

Subject: RE: additional resolved clauses for DC-1

Resolved, That the Ann Arbor City Council opposes MI HB 4105 or any legislation that would mandate law enforcement
practices that erode trust between local police departments and immigrant communities or that would impose an
unfunded mandate to support federal immigration laws.

Resolved, that the City Clerk shall distribute a copy of this resolution to State Representatives Zemke and Rabhi, State
Senator Warren, and Governor Snyder.

Chuck Warpehoski

Ann Arbor City Council, Ward 5
cwarpehoski@a2gov.org

c: 734-972-8304

Visit www.chuckwarpehoski.org for Ward 5 updates and to sign up for a Ward 5 email newsletter.

Emails received and sent to me as a Councilmember regarding City matters are generally subject to disclosure under the
Freedom of Information Act.

From: Warpehoski, Chuck

Sent: Monday, February 6, 2017 8:04 PM

To: Beaudry, Jacqueline <JBeaudry@a2gov.org>
Subject: additional resolved clauses for DC-1

Resolved, That the Ann Arbor City Council opposes M1 HB 4105 or any legislation that would mandate law enforcement
practices that erode trust between local police departments and immigrant communities or that would impose an
unfunded mandate to support federal immigration laws.

Resolved, that the City Clerk shall distribute a copy of this resolution to State Representatives Zemke and Rabhi, State
Senator Warren, and Governor Snyder.

Chuck Warpehoski
Ann Arbor City Council, Ward 5
cwarpehoski@a2gov.org




€:734-972-8304

Visit www.chuckwarpehoski.org for Ward 5 updates and to sign up for a Ward 5 email newsletter.

Emails received and sent to me as a Councilmember regarding City matters are generally subject to disclosure under the
Freedom of Information Act.



Alexa, Jennifer

From: Warpehoski, Chuck

Sent: Monday, February 06, 2017 8:36 PM
To: Beaudry, Jacqueline

Subject: RE: additional resolved clauses for DC-1

Sure, second one. Minor typo on first one

Chuck Warpehoski

Ann Arbor City Council, Ward 5
cwarpehoski@a2gov.org

c: 734-972-8304

Visit www.chuckwarpehoski.org for Ward 5 updates and to sign up for a Ward 5 email newsletter.

Emails received and sent to me as a Councilmember regarding City matters are generally subject to disclosure under the
Freedom of Information Act.

From: Beaudry, Jacqueline

Sent: Monday, February 6, 2017 8:36 PM

To: Warpehoski, Chuck <CWarpehoski@a2gov.org>
Subject: RE: additional resolved clauses for DC-1

Do you want me to forward now?

From: Warpehoski, Chuck

Sent: Monday, February 6, 2017 8:35 PM

To: Beaudry, Jacqueline

Subject: RE: additional resolved clauses for DC-1

Resolved, That the Ann Arbor City Council opposes MI HB 4105 or any legislation that would mandate law enforcement
practices that erode trust between local police departments and immigrant communities or that would impose an
unfunded mandate to support federal immigration laws.

Resolved, that the City Clerk shall distribute a copy of this resolution to State Representatives Zemke and Rabhi, State
Senator Warren, and Governor Snyder.

Chuck Warpehoski

Ann Arbor City Council, Ward 5
cwarpehoski@a2gov.org

c: 734-972-8304

Visit www.chuckwarpehoski.org for Ward 5 updates and to sign up for a Ward 5 email newsletter.

Emails received and sent to me as a Councilmember regarding City matters are generally subject to disclosure under the
Freedom of Information Act.



From: Warpehoski, Chuck

Sent: Monday, February 6, 2017 8:04 PM

To: Beaudry, Jacqueline <JBeaudry@a2gov.org>
Subject: additional resolved clauses for DC-1

Resolved, That the Ann Arbor City Council opposes MI HB 4105 or any legislation that would mandate law enforcement
practices that erode trust between local police departments and immigrant communities or that would impose an
unfunded mandate to support federal immigration laws.

Resolved, that the City Clerk shall distribute a copy of this resolution to State Representatives Zemke and Rabhi, State
Senator Warren, and Governor Snyder.

Chuck Warpehoski

Ann Arbor City Council, Ward 5
cwarpehoski@a2gov.org

c: 734-972-8304

Visit www.chuckwarpehoski.org for Ward 5 updates and to sign up for a Ward 5 email newsletter.

Emails received and sent to me as a Councilmember regarding City matters are generally subject to disclosure under the
Freedom of information Act.



Alexa, Jennifer

From: Beaudry, Jacqueline

Sent: Monday, February 06, 2017 8:37 PM

To: *City Council Members (All)

Cc: Lazarus, Howard; Elias, Abigail

Subject: FW: PROPOSED AMENDMENT: additional resolved clauses for DC-1
FYi

From: Warpehoski, Chuck
Sent: Monday, February 6, 2017 8:35 PM

To: Beaudry, Jacqueline

Subject: RE: additional resolved clauses for DC-1 >

Resolved, That the Ann Arbor City Council opposes MI HB 4105 or any legislation that would mandate law enforcement
practices that erode trust between local police departments and immigrant communities or that would impose an
unfunded mandate to support federal immigration laws.

Resolved, that the City Clerk shall distribute a copy of this resolution to State Representatives Zemke and Rabhi, State
Senator Warren, and Governor Snyder.

Chuck Warpehoski

Ann Arbor City Council, Ward 5
cwarpehoski@a2gov.org
¢:734-972-8304

Visit www.chuckwarpehoski.org for Ward 5 updates and to sign up for a Ward 5 email newsletter.

Emails received and sent to me as a Councilmember regarding City matters are generally subject to disclosure under the
Freedom of information Act.



Alexa, Jennifer

From: Elena Barillas Flores

Sent: Monday, February 06, 2017 8:39 PM
To: Ackerman, Zach

Subject: Thank you

Thank you for your passionate and meaningful statement regarding the brutal executive order regarding the ban against
immigrants . Please continue to be active and pass ordinances to protect all people of our community .

Sent from my iPhone



Alexa, Jennifer

From: Steve Dougherty

Sent: Monday, February 06, 2017 9:02 PM
To: Lumm, Jane

Subject: Legality of witholding funding

Context of losing state / federal funding for becoming (or threatening to become) a sanctuary city. In case you
were not aware, it is my understanding that the Supreme Court has found conditionally withholding funding
unrelated to the condition is unconstitutionally coercive: http://www.scotusblog.com/2012/06/court-holds-that-
states-have-choice-whether-to-join-medicaid-expansion/

I take that to mean witholding funding not related to immigration for refusing to do something immigration

related would not stand. However that wouldn't prevent taking (perhaps expensive) time to fight for that
funding.

- Steve





